
Interim Report - Maine Category 4 CAP Grant 
 
Date: August 11, 2010 
 
Agreement #: G10AC00169 
 
Project Title: Piloting the Municipal-State-Federal Partnership for Cadastral Data in Maine 
 
Organization:  Maine Office of GIS, SHS 174, Augusta, ME, 04333.  megis.maine.gov 
 
Principal Investigator: Michael Smith, (207) 215-5530, michael.smith@maine.gov 
 
Collaborating Organizations: 
 
Town of Bar Harbor University of Maine, Machias College of the Atlantic 
Steve Weed Tora Johnson Gordon Longsworth 
93 Cottage St. 9 O'Brien Ave. 105 Eden St. 
Bar Harbor, ME 04609 Machias, ME 04654 Bar Harbor, ME 04609 
www.barharbormaine.gov www.maine.edu www.coa.edu  
 
Maine GeoLibrary ME Land Use Regulatory Commission Hancock County 
Nancy Armentrout Ellen Jackson Jim Fisher 
SHS 18 SHS 22 395 State St. 
Augusta, ME 04333-0018 Augusta, ME 04333-0022 Ellsworth, ME 04605 
www.maine.gov/geolib www.maine.gov/doc/lurc www.hcpcme.org 
 
Project Narrative: 
 
The GeoLibrary Board will implement the concepts defined in its 2008 Integrated Land Records 
Information System (ILRIS) Business Plan.  The plan outlined a conceptual framework and 
functional specifications for a Maine ILRIS.  The proposed project would develop a pilot 
application based upon the ILRIS framework and specifications.  Maine’s long history of 
interagency and interjurisdictional GIS planning and implementation will be helpful in 
developing a successful pilot application.   
 
This effort will use the existing parcels developed as a result of Maine GeoLibrary parcel grants 
and will focus on developing a composite parcel dataset for a county with an online viewer and 
links to county deed registry documents.  For nearly two decades Maine counties, municipalities 
and MEGIS have worked to standardize and assemble this essential resource.  This initiative is 
the next logical step in realizing the goals of a statewide ILRIS.   
 
To date our partners have collated all existing parcel data for Hancock County and registered it to 
the state's township boundary layer.  Non-digital tax maps are in the process of being digitized.  
There are two towns which have no tax maps at all, we are investigating the possibility of 
mapping these by property records/deeds.  A separate group is meeting to outline an update 
process.  The online viewer has already been deployed for unorganized territories and can be seen 
at: 
 
http://mapserver.maine.gov/conservation/lurc_master.php 
 



As this is a pilot project we are focusing on a single county and thus not aiming for statewide 
coordination.  That said, we have included all of the relevant stakeholders in the process via the 
County planning commission and the universities. 
 
Next steps for the project include the additional development of the web viewer to access parcel 
data in organized towns/cities and to link to deed records, to develop the update process, and to 
finalize the two unmapped towns in the county, if possible. 
 
We are pleased to report that other funding has been secured, in part as a result of this CAP pilot 
project, to expand this project to other counties.  We have received about $200,000 and will first 
add the adjacent Washington County, then decide on where else to expand.  We may able to 
complete the whole state for the $200K, at least for towns that have maps. 
 
This project is on schedule and we see no need at this time for an extension. 


